Engineer of 2020 Meeting Minutes 

POTR 234 

April 8, 2011

Attendees:  Anne Dare, Bob Hannemann, Mike Harris, Steve Hoffmann, Jim Jones, Mark Johnson, Jim McGlothlin, Peter Meckl, Craig Miller, Nathan Mosier, Robert Proctor, Carla Zoltowski and Marc Williams
The meeting was called to order by Peter Meckl at 11:40am after allowing more time for others to arrive.  Motion to approve the minutes was made by Craig Miller, seconded by Nathan Mosier and Marc Williams and accepted as submitted.
Update on 2011 ASEE Sessions (Marc Williams and Carolyn Percifield)
Past meetings have focused on the survey in order to get it out next week.  It has been finalized and is ready for feedback before implementation.  Carolyn has contacted Marketing and Media to get the survey on the Engineer of 2020 web page.  The curriculum change has been agreed upon.  After questions arose, it was suggested that committee members access the web site through the Engineer of 2020 intranet page to give feedback and comments there.  Diane plans to add an option for those who complete the survey to be able to send back additional comments – possibly through an e-mail link.  There is interest to add a facebook page to go along with the survey and a postcard is planned to be mailed to about 1000 contacts, a mixture of schools and industry people.  Hopefully, this will all be completed ‘just in time’.
Peter is planning on a guest speaker for the evening after the Workshop.  Possibilities for speakers are:  the first female president of the University of Alberta, the current president of Cal-Tech or the current secretary of The Smithsonian Institute.  These were discussed with Dr. Michael Harris and he was concerned that the speakers may want to charge a ‘speaker fee’.  There is the possibility that they would be happy to give their input without fees.  Peter asked whether there were any other suggestions for speakers who might draw more attendance to the workshop.  A comment was that the direction of this workshop seems to be more towards industry and that perhaps we should look for a speaker from industry – possibly from places like Intel, Lily or Boeing.
Update on 2011 Engineer of 2020 Workshop (Jim McGlothlin)
A lot of progress has been made.  Peter showed the “Educating the Engineer of 2020 Workshop” flyer.  Guest speakers were discussed and the times they will be speaking are being finalized.  Craig Miller explained the flyer and how it was put together.

Space-wise, Sam Genson has reserved the big rooms on the third floor of Stewart Hall.  Lunch is planned to be at the PMU Faculty Lounges.  The committee still needs to discuss where the poster show will be.  A dinner the evening before is being planned for those speakers who will be coming in from out of town.  Feedback was requested from those in attendance on the flyer and the agenda for the Workshop.  Jim McGlothlin recommended recording the speakers for possible use in future promotions and other benefits.
Peter asked for the names of any other interested people who might be invited to this workshop.  Jim McGlothlin offered thanks to Craig Miller and his wife for putting together the flyer for the workshop.
The meeting adjourned at 12:21 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

NOTE:  Reference was made to CDIO = Conceive, Design, Implement and Operate.
